
MISSOURI CHAPTER FIVE

MINUTES 

​​​May 5, 2022 MEETING

Meeting called to order by Director Steve Spayde at 1800 hours.  There were ___ Legion Riders present per the sign-in sheet at the front desk. 
Chaplain Charlie Lindquist presented a prayer.

The Pledge of Allegiance and the Legion Riders Preamble were recited.

Roll Call of Officers:

Director Steve Spayde- present
Assistant Director - vacant
Secretary Debbie Alderson – present

Treasurer Bob Wendell – present

Sgt-At-Arms Cecil Goodin – excused
Chaplain Charlie Lindquist – present

Historian Barbara Turnage – present
Assistant Sgt-At-Arms Christine Goodin - excused
Judge Advocate Richard Derks – present
Webmaster Nancy Bates - present
Safety Office Dave Neighbors - present
The Director introduced new members: None
Guests:  None
July birthdays were recognized: Chaplain Charlie Lindquist
Secretary’s Report

Debbie Alderson, Secretary, reported the minutes for the June 2, 2022 meeting had been sent electronically to the members. No corrections were received.
MOTION:  Travis Lewis moved the minutes be accepted as presented.  Jim Rosenberg seconded the motion and a unanimous vote carried the motion.

Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Bob Wendell reported that we had a balance of $9,195.91 on June 2, 2022 with income of $390.00, expenses of $2,528.00 leaving a balance of $7,222.91 on July 7, 2022.  Balance in the following accounts as of 7/7/22:
Legacy Fund - $63.89

Fallen Rider Scholarship - $3,600.85

Bike Night - $52.96

MOTION:  Travis Lewis moved the treasurer’s report be accepted as presented subject to audit.  Jim Rosenberg seconded the motion and a unanimous vote carried the motion.

Safety Officer Report – Dave Neighbors

Safety Officer Dave gave the following reports:

Slow Riding Steps for Success
Below outlines a multi-step approach to maneuvering slowly in tight spaces. It starts with riding slowly in a straight line; then learning to balance the clutch, throttle, and rear brake; finding “full lock” turning the handlebar; and finally leaning the bike into the turn while shifting your weight to the outside.

1). Straight and Steady

Start by riding slowly in a straight line, with your head and eyes looking forward (not down at your front tire). Looking down or to your left or right too much can destabilize your head, and that’s going to disrupt what you’re trying to do.

Practice keeping a steady throttle while feathering the clutch and rear brake to keep moving forward at a slow, steady pace. A light touch on the rear brake is key. Try using just your big toe to press the rear brake - just barely touching it.

Once you become proficient at riding slowly in a straight line, without having to “row” on the handlebar or put your feet down, then you’re ready to start turning.

2). Ready, Set, Lock

The next step is riding slowly while turning the bike with the handlebar in the “full lock” position – that is, turned to the left or right as far as the bar will go. The concept of “counter steering” (turning the bar in the opposite direction to initiate a turn) doesn’t apply when you’re traveling below 5-7 mph.

In this case, it’s direct steering so you’re actually going to turn the handlebar in the direction you want to go, just as you would a steering wheel on a car.

The point of this exercise is to get a feel for how far the handlebar will turn and what the limits are in that regard. Maintain a steady speed. If you feel like the bike is going to tip, release the rear brake, ride out of it, and start over.

3). A Human Counterweight

Finally, to decrease your turning radius as much as possible, you’ll have to lean the bike as far as you can. That requires using your body as a “counterweight” through the turn.

At higher speeds, your body naturally leans into the turn with the bike. If you’re doing it properly, your torso essentially stays in line with the frame of the bike. It happens by itself, and you don’t have to think about it too much. At low speeds, the leaning is more deliberate.

Turning the handlebar all the way to one side will result in a smaller turning radius, but the smallest one is when you lean the motorcycle all the way over, as well. If you’ve ever seen a motor officer do this, you’ll see that the motorcycle’s leaned over until the footboard nearly skims the ground, but the rider is leaned away.

For smaller riders, effective counterweighting might require shifting your weight on the seat and moving your butt around a little bit. For most people, however, it may only require keeping your body vertical (to the ground) as the bike moves back and forth beneath you through the turns. This is how Smith approaches those tight turns in competition.

“I don’t move a bit,” he says. “I get myself positioned, and then I don’t want to move around. You want to keep your body set straight up, like a two-by-four almost, and then let the bike work under you.”

Practice Riding Slowly

Taking a course is the best way to learn these skills and become a better rider in close quarters. But whether you take a class or teach yourself, diligent practice is the real key to improving.

An empty parking lot is ideal. If you learn the width of the parking spaces you don’t even have to set up any cones. Most spaces are eight or nine feet wide, so two together make a good target width for a tight U-turn.

Because it can be both mentally and physically draining, it’s best to practice in short stretches, maybe 20 minutes at a time. And take little breaks now and then, both to let your bike cool down and to relax your body. Shake out your hands. Take a few deep breaths. Let your pulse get closer to normal.
Independent Ride

American Legion

1423 Tanner Bridge Rd, Jefferson City, MO 65101 Get on US-54 E from Tanner Bridge Rd

59 s (0.2 mi)

Follow US-54 E to MO-15 N/MO-22 W/Aud Rd 9822 in Mexico. Take the MO-22/MO-15 exit from US-54

E 41 min (44.8 mi)

Continue on MO-15 N/MO-22 W. Take State Hwy 15 N, Hwy Zz, State Hwy ZZ, State Hwy E and MO-107

N to US-24 E in Indian Creek Township 52 min (39.2 mi)

Turn right onto US-24 E 8 min (8.1 mi)

Continue on State Hwy W to Saline Township 7 min (6.3 mi)

Follow US-36 E to Harrison Hill Rd/Mark Twain Ave in Hannibal. Take exit 157 from I-72 E

15 min (16.4 mi)

Continue on Harrison Hill Rd/Mark Twain Ave. Drive to Broadway in Mason Township

3 min (1.1 mi)

Hannibal, Missouri 63401

Head northeast on Broadway toward N 4th St 29 s (0.1 mi)

Follow IL-106 E, Great River Rd and IL-100 S to Oak St in Grafton 1 hr 45 min (89.5 mi)

Turn left onto Oak St 26 s (89 ft)

Grafton, Illinois 62037

Head south on Oak St toward Great River Rd/E Main St 9 s (89 ft)

Continue on IL-100 S. Take US-67 S, I-270 W and MO-364 W/MO-94 W to Hwy D in Boone Township

1 hr 1 min (53.9 mi)

Continue on Hwy D. Take State Hwy D to S 2nd St in Marthasville. 33 min (24.3 mi)

Marthasville, Missouri 63357

Take 1st St to MO-94 W/State Hwy 47 N 2 min (0.5 mi)

Follow MO-94 W to Jefferson St in Jefferson City. Take the Jefferson St exit from US-54 W,

1 hr 24 min (74.1 mi)

American Legion, 1423 Tanner Bridge Rd, Jefferson City, MO 65101

﻿

Any time you want.

Independent ride directions on the web site and Facebook

UPCOMING RIDES

Saturday, July 9⋅9:30am – 8:30pm

Midwest Infidels Poker Run

5708 Freedom Dr, Columbia, MO 65202-3089, United States

Poker Run Benefiting Coyote Hill Equine Veterans Therapeutic Riding. First Hand 20, extra hand 5, extra meal 10, extra cards 1, Raffles and Live Auction.

Sunday July 10th

Bikes at the Bluffs. 3-7pm

July 15-16th Amvets Frogs and Hogs

July 21st Chapter 5 dinner ride-tbd

July 23rd Possible ride?

July 30th Good Vibrationz-ladies charitable group

Mallards Pub and Pool in Moberly
Entry fee is one new unwrapped toy per participant and one non-perishable food item or personal item. Needed personal items are listed below. Hotdogs, burgers and refreshments will be provided after the ride. Bring candy to throw to the kiddos. Kickstands up at noon!

August 6th  Ride for the HooHas Columbia,

Fraternal Orders of Eagles

Come out ride and help us raise money to find a cure for cervical cancer. All proceeds go to The National Cervical Cancer Coalition (NCCC). We will be making shirts, and looking for sponsors on the back, $50 for name and $100 for logo. After the poker run at the eagles there will be a silent and live auction, 50/50, and a raffle. and don't forget to enter in and decorate a hooha cover for the contest. If you are on 2, 3, or 4 wheels we don't judge, all vehicles are welcome to do poker run.

August 14th Bikes at the Bluffs

August 18th Chapter 5 Dinner Ride-tbd

August 20th Legion BBQ

August 20th Elks Motor Rally

August 26-28th Old school ride- Johnson’s shut-in camping trip.

Septepmber 10th Poker run - Paula Harmon

September 11th Bikes in the Barn

September 15th Chapter 5 dinner ride-TBD

September 17th Legion BBQ

September 24th Dicks Dam Ride-Fallen riders

October 1st Teddy Bear run-Jim Rosenburg
Sgt. At Arms Cecil Goodin
Absent – no report
Historian Barbara Turnage

No report
Judge Advocate Richard Derks

The American Legion Department of Missouri annual convention is coming up 13-16 Jul 2022 at the St Louis Airport Hilton.  We will have an ALR Missouri executive committee meeting at 5:15 pm on Friday afternoon and general membership meeting at 0730 on Saturday morning.
Asst. Director’s  Report

Assistant Director Steve Spayde gave the following report:
	
	
	
	Miles
	Bikes
	# People

	June, 2022
	
	
	31,080
	63
	79

	
	
	
	
	
	


Chaplain Report

Chaplain Charlie Lindquist gave the following report:
Focusing on Others

There is a principle I have learned that I want to share with you.

We all encounter times of great adversity and pain, caused by many different

reasons: financial distress, health, failure of a relationship, stress at work - the list

is long. During these times you lose your joy for living and it is easy to sink into

depression. Staying focused on yourself internalizes your pain. Focus on your

problems and you will have more problems.
When you are thrust into these situations, the only way to heal is to change your

focus and begin to focus on others. Your healing comes as you go outside of

yourself. This is an unnatural response, but I can assure you this is the only path to

true healing. If you continue to sow into others during these times, you will find

joy returning to your life.
If you are experiencing adversity or pain, turn your focus to helping somebody. As

you give to others, you will receive. It’s a great principle of life, and it works!

-Chaplain Charlie
Webmaster’s Report Nancy Bates
No report
Committee Reports:

Bikes at the Bluff is this Sunday, July 10
Dawn Neighbors put a sign-up sheet for help on the sign-in table for those willing to help with set up and tear down duties. There will be a food truck (Mammoth Bites) and the band is Dave Baker Band.  There will be raffles for a 9MM pistol and two different gift cards. Benefits Fisher House in Columbia (Rick Rice, representative of Fisher House) will be there to answer any questions. Sponsors are coming in but always need more.  Dawn also had sign-up sheets August 14 and September 11 for help to set-up and tear down.  

Director Steve presented to Dawn a donation for $300 from the SAL. 

Old Business  

None
​New Business
Director Steve read a thank you letter from the 40&8 Voyager 1292 for our donation to the Golf Tournament.  The tournament raised $7,000 funds for nurses training and now the 40&8 will be able to award bridging scholarships. 

A letter from Post 5 was read requesting hole sponsorships for the Ralph Boessen Golf Tournament to be held September 16.

MOTION:  Jim Rosenberg moved the chapter donate $100 as a Hole Sponsor.  Darren Feltrop seconded the motion and a unanimous vote carried the motion.

Paula Harmon gave a report on the Poker Run scheduled for September 10th.  The proceeds will go to the MO Legacy Ride in 2023.  There will be a Silent Auction and Debbie Alderson will help with the auction.  Paula stated that people in Poker Runs like to know the prize money before they ride.
MOTION:  Travis Lewis moved the Chapter donate $250 to the Poker Run for prize money ($200 first place, $50 worse hand).  Charlie Lindquist seconded the motion and a unanimous vote carried the motion.
Commander-elect DeeDee Cryderman reported on the Installation ceremony on August 16.  Bring a side dish.  DeeDee thanked everyone for their support of the Post.

Director Steve reported the MO Legacy Ride had two boys (Bill Plate’s boys) who went out of their way to raise money during the Ride.  A hat was passed to purchase vests and patches for the boys.  There was $200 raised.
50/50 raffle

Stand-in Sgt. At Arms Bill Plate had Barbara Turnage draw the 50/50 raffle ticket.  There was $39/$39 in the raffle and it was won by Rick Derks who donated it back to the General Fund.
A closing prayer was presented by Chaplain Charlie and the meeting adjourned at 1850 hours.

Next meeting will be at Post 5 on Thursday, August 4 at 6:00 pm.
Chapter Five Officers

Director . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .
Steve Spayde

(sspayde@gmail.com)
Assistant Director . . . . . . . . 
Vacant

Secretary . . . . . . . . . . . . . .
Debbie Alderson 
(dalderson49@gmail.com))
Treasurer . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 
Bob Wendell              (hdrwend@gmail.com,
Sgt-at-Arms . . . . . . . . . . . .
Cecil Goodin

(cecilgoodin1@gmail.com)
Chaplain . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 
Charlie Lindquist
(idrawfaces@yahoo.com)

Historian . . . . . . . . . . . . . .
Barbara Turnage
(beahappy408@yahoo.com)
Judge Advocate . . . . . . . . .
Rick Derks

(Rick.Derks@gmail.com)
Website addresses that will direct you to our website are:

alrchapter5.com

alrchapter5.org
Website:  LegionRidersChapter5.weebly.com

Email to send pics or news for website:  nancyb@ktis.net

(On the website there is an address for the Webmaster)


